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‘The Broadlands Bulletin’ 
 

Term 2        Week 7 (COVID-19 Week 9)    Friday 12 June 
 

Awards from Friday 5 June 
 

Room 1. 
Kahlia Ratu-Wanakore 

For the bravery and confidence you showed when role playing 
 by talking to the hunter’s grandma during story telling. 

Cullen Philips 
For the creativity and quick-thinking you showed when  

role playing by talking to the hunter’s grandma during storytelling. 
 

 ​Room 2. 
Nicolaus Anderson 

For the independence and focus you are showing with your learning. 
Chloe Hayes 

For your responsibility and self-management with the class devices. 
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Room 3.  
Kaylie Young 

For the responsible attitude being shown towards your learning. 
Summer Horne 

For the consistent effort being shown in your work completion. 
Mason Wills 

For the enthusiasm you display during kapa haka. 
 

Room 4. 
Maria Stewart 

For your positive and excellent attitude towards your learning. 
Ryan Allan 

For your positive and excellent attitude towards your learning. 
Zachariah Wills 

For the excellent effort you displayed when reading your  
guided reading book for the first time. 

Emma McDonald 
For the excellent effort you displayed when reading your  

guided reading book for the first time. 
Taylor Kiestaller 

For the excellence you displayed when learning your basic sight words.  
Riley Riddle 

For your excellent co-operation during Maths sessions. 
 

Room 5. 
William Carston 

Welcome to Room 5 
Aiden Wills 

Welcome to Room 5 
Edison Long 

Welcome to Room 5 
Conan Wills 

For the excellence you show in all areas of school-life. You consistently show respect and 
have been a great role model for our new members. 

 
 ​Forthcoming Events - Term 2​:  

Tuesday 16 June​ - St John Injury Prevention Workshops, Years 1 - 6 (All tamariki) 
Tuesday 16 June​ - PTA Meeting, 6.30pm 

Wednesday 1 July​ - School Cross Country & BBQ, 10.30am-12.30pm (details to follow)  
Thursday 2 July ​- Board of Trustees’ Meeting, 6.00pm 

Friday 3 July​ - Last day of Term 2 
Monday 20 July ​- First day of Term 3 

 
School Cell Phone Number ​021 0291 9131 

Please use the school cell phone for absentees and other school-related issues. 
 Please ​text only​ (no calls) to this number.  

Please include your child's​ name​ and ​reason for absence​. 



 
 ​From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Kia ora, whānau 
Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou (Greetings to everyone!) 

 
 

“Develop an attitude of gratitude, and give thanks for everything that 

happens to you, knowing that every step forward is a step toward 

achieving something bigger and better than your current situation.” 

Brian Tracy 
 
School Office  
 
Tracey will be on leave today and for all of next week.  
 
This will provide an opportunity for our Office Telephonists; ​Richard Wotherspoon​,           
Charlotte Stewart​, ​Jade Smith​, ​Ben Copsey, ​Nirvana-Suede Webber ​and ​Archer          
Wills​, ​to man the phone, take messages, and in the process, strengthen their             
communication and  listening skills! 
 
We expect to continue to offer the same level of service as we would normally. 
 
Board of Trustees - Block A Update​ - ​Project #1 
 
Rapid progress is currently being made in the area of gib stopping and painting prep in                
readiness for painting, carpeting, cabinetry, toilets, electrical and the installation of autex            
composite wall display board. The installation of a new septic tank system for Block A is                
also underway. 
 
Based on the current time-line, it is anticipated that we will be moving back into Rooms 1-3                 
during the first week of Term 3 ready for full occupation for teaching and learning in the                 
second week. An exciting day that will be! 
 
Board of Trustees - Cloak Bay​ - ​Project #2 
 
The scoping and pricing of a cloak bay/bag area facility on the south/east corner of Block                
A is also currently underway.  
 
I will update you in due course once this Board-funded project has been approved by the                
Board of Trustees.  
 
Board of Trustees - Room 5​ - ​Project #3 
 
Due to the historical and inferior (but safe) design of Room 5’s roofing structure, a new                
roof with extended eaves, including insulation, is required. This project will commence            
once Block A has been completed. 

https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/brian-tracy-quotes


 
Go Bananaz 
 
Go Bananaz ​will re-commence on ​Friday 19 June​ at 10.00am with Jono and team. 
 
 
Mid-Year Reports 
 
COVID-19 has impacted upon our ability to fairly report to you about your tamariki in               
accordance with our 2020 assessment and reporting schedule. 
 
As such, the ​Mid-Year Reports for ​Years 3-6 (those at school after 24 months at school),                
which were due to you at the end of Term 2, will now come to you mid-Term 3. 
 
Anniversary Reports for ​Years 1-2 (those after 6, 12, 18 and 24 months at school), will                
remain within a slightly re-scheduled time-frame. 
 
In either situation, you will still receive two formal reports during 2020. 
 
We will hold our re-scheduled ​Learner Conferences​ mid-Term 3 with details to follow. 
 
 
Have a :-) weekend!  
 
Ngā manaakitanga 
 
Graeme 
 

 
Broadlands Hall 

 

The Broadlands Hall is available to hire for any         

community activities or meetings. For more      

information or to make a booking please contact the         

Office during  school hours 07 333 8576 

 

 



 
 
 

Library Corner  

Slime 
The new children’s book from No. 1 bestselling author ​David Walliams​ – a fantastically 
funny tale illustrated by artistic genius, Tony Ross. 
WELCOME TO THE ISLE OF MULCH... This little island is home to a large number of 
horrible grown-ups. ... 
 
 

Book Club 
Can all book orders please be returned to the Office by ​Tuesday 23 June 
 

 



REPOROA RUGBY CLUB JUNIOR RUGBY FOR ALL 
Training started this week and you can join in next Thursday 18th June from 3.30pm .  

All ages and abilities are welcome.  

 

Games are in term 3 played in Rotorua on Saturday mornings (usually mid to late morning                

to accommodate for farm chores) Subs are $40 and includes shorts, socks, mouth guard              

and training. If you are interested come along on Thursday or call Norm Armer on 0274                

488 887 

 

 

Secondhand Bike Sale can now take place on ​Saturday 11 July 9.00am - 12.00pm on the                

Tongariro Domain. With the resurgence in biking over Lockdown, people are looking for             

bikes. Dust off the ones not being ridden and pass them on to people looking for a bike.                  

$5 donation to Kids Bike Taupo to register your bike for sale. 

Any queries can be to Cath Oldfield at 027 280 4005. 

 

 

Ka kite ano ​Graeme, Marnel, Sophie, Debra, Mel, Megan, Halei, Grace and Tracey 

 

 

 



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US! 

 


